
LATEST EMAIL FROM DENISE  
IN OUR NZ LINK WI,  
 
From: Denise Gavin 
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2017 3:26 AM 
To: Julia Warne 
Subject: H-H here! 
		
Hello	Julia	and	girls,	
	
I	see	that	your	meeting	is	today	too!		Ours	was	a	week	late	this	month	as	Elaine	
and	I	had	to	judge	competitions	for	another	Federation	last	Wednesday.	
		
It	was	our	AGM	and	we	had	10/12	there	which	was	very	good.		Nominated	a	
new	member	who	was	with	us	previously	before	moving	out	of	the	district.	
		
We	had	a	prize	draw	for	your	gorgeous	Christmas	gift	and	our	Secretary	Pat	won	
it.		She	was	chuffed!	
		
Read	out	your	email	and	newsletter.		Oh	we	do	so	love	hearing	about	your	
‘circles’	and	all	the	fun	that	you	have.		
		
Had	two	weeks	of	great	summer	weather,	but	autumn	is	here	now!		
		
No,	we	are	just	sheep	and	beef	here.		No	arable	crops	–	too	hilly	for	that!		Our	
district	is	predominantly	dairy	though.		
		
On	the	subject	of	stock,	we	have	a	new	weaned	calf	that	Elaine	and	Doc	will	be	
raising.		He	is	a	red	Hereford	steer	and	we	have	called	him	Prince	Harry!!!!		He	
will	be	sent	away	in	a	year	or	so	and	the	funds	will	be	used	to	pay	for	our	
delegate’s	expenses	to	our	national	conference,	held	in	Wellington	in	
2018.		Even	years	are	in	Wellington	(Lower	Hutt)	from	now	on	and	odd	years	are	
in	other	cities	shared	between	the	islands.		
		
Not	much	to	report	this	time	around.		Keep	well	and	warm.	
	
Love	to	you	all,	
	
Denise	and	the	H-H	girls		x	x	
NEW	ZEALAND	
	


